
               
              

Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting   

Minutes 

NOVEMBER 10, 2016 

7:00 PM  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President, called the meeting to order. 

Committee Reports 

Community Quilts:  Carol Barringer 
• Cradle Kits:  With 12 turned in tonight, there is a total of 227 cradle bedding sets 

completed.  190 sets have been delivered.  25 sets have been set aside. 
• CALM quilts:  This project continues. Carol needs volunteers to quilt the many quilt 

tops which have been donated. 
• Fidget Quilts:  Carol provided examples for viewing.  This project will begin in 

January, 2017.  The pattern can be found on the guild’s website.  Kits will be available 
in the future.  Some ideas, such as pockets which dementia patients find comforting, 
were discussed. 

Satellite Groups:  Darilyn Kisch 
There are four new Satellite groups and one of them is full. 

Workshops:  Francine Smith, Shirley Morrison 
• There is one opening for the workshop tomorrow.  Currently there are 19 participants. 
• January, 2017:  Jean Impey will teach a pillow project “Rustic Sun” using the fancy 

stitches on the sewing machine. 

Block of the Month:  Marty Frolli 
• There were 35 Bow Tie blocks turned in tonight.  The winner of the drawing for the 

blocks is Betty Kelly. 
• The December Block is “Evening Star”.   Christmas fabric and Christmas metallic 

fabric should be used.  The directions are on the guild’s web site and handouts are 
available tonight. 

Library:  Pam Holst 
• There is a Michael Flynn quilt frame for sale.   
• Pam is looking for the lost stencils. 

Challenge Quilt:  Ranell Hansen, Kika Hutchings 
The theme of the 2017 Challenge quilt project is “Mermaids, Maritime Magic.” 
There are no restrictions as to the type of project.  It can be a quilt, garment or doll, 
etc.  The maximum size is 45” x 45” with no minimum size.  There should be a mermaid 
and two other things that start with the letter “M”.  The projects are due in March, 2017 
for the April, 2017 meeting. 



Road to California Bus Trip:  Rosana Swing 
Bonnie Epperson is collecting the fee for this January trip.  Please sign up if interested. 

Membership:  Bonnie Epperson 
• There are currently 94 members.   
• Bonnie reminded members to sign-in when arriving at the meeting. 
• Bonnie welcomed visitors. 

Programs:  Karen Pickford 
In December there will be a boutique.  The set up will occur on the meeting day, 
December 8, 2106.  20% of sales will go to the guild.  Guests are welcome. 
Every member who attends should bring either an appetizer or dessert. 

Door Prize Raffle Winners are: 
Susan Katz 
Sandy Fenske 
Marty Frolli 

Show and Tell 
Liz Turner 
Mary Weaver 
Naomi Hicks 
Sherran Cressall 
Marilyn Martin 
Kathy Draine 
Helena Kennedy 
Sandy Fenske 
Marty Frolli 
Alicia Bonnett 
The Blockheads 
Lou Ann Schlichter 
Isabelle Downs  
TELL 
Bonnie Epperson told of her meeting with Ginny Doan at the Missouri Quilt Company. 
Isabelle Downs: 
Alzheimer Quilt Raffle drawing will be December 15 at noon at Rosanne’s in Carpenteria.  
Tickets are $5.00.  Three quilts of varying sizes are being raffled. 

Break – Break and refreshments 

Program:  Shirley Morrison 
Shirley introduced Kristen Otte who spoke about her life of quilting. She is a member of 
the guild as well as a member of Fibervision and has taught many classes.  She will be 
teaching the workshop tomorrow:  “Using leftovers:  A Selvedge Project”. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM. 
Respectfully submitted: 
Carole Kennedy, Recording Secretary 




